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	Summary
	The new Public Sector Internal Audit Standards (PSIAS) requires local government bodies to define the purpose, authority and responsibility of the internal audit activity in an internal audit charter. London Councils has to adopt the PSIAS and establish a charter in order to comply with the Accounts and Audit Regulations. 


	
	

	Recommendations
	The Audit Committee is asked to approve the draft Internal Audit Charter which can be found at Appendix A.


	


Background
The Public Sector Internal Audit Standards (PSIAS) have been developed by a number of bodies which include the Institute of Internal Auditors (IIA) and the Chartered Institute of Public Finance and Accountancy (CIPFA). The standards, which came into effect on 1 April 2013, have been developed to create consistency in the practice of internal audit across the public sector and establish the basis for quality assurance. As a Local Authority Joint Committee, London Councils’ internal audit function has to adopt the standards in order to comply with the requirements of the Accounts and Audit Regulations.

The PSIAS require authorities to define the purpose, authority and responsibility of the internal audit activity in an internal audit charter. The PSIAS require an internal audit charter to:

· establish the internal audit function’s position within the organisation, including the nature of the Chief Audit Executive’s (CAE) functional reporting relationship with the Audit Committee; 

· authorise access to records, personnel and physical properties relevant to the performance of engagements;

· define the scope of internal audit activities;

· cover the arrangements for appropriate resourcing;

· define the role of internal audit in any fraud related work; and

· include arrangements for avoiding conflicts of interest if internal audit undertakes non-audit activity. 

As London Councils internal audit function is delivered as part of the service level agreement for financial support services between London Councils and the City of London, the City’s Head of Audit and Risk Management fulfils the role of CAE for the purposes of the PSIAS.

The Head of Audit and Risk Management must periodically review the internal audit charter and present it to the Corporate Management Board and Audit Committee for approval.

The draft charter has been prepared in consultation with the City of London’s Head of Audit and Risk Management.

The draft charter was approved by the Corporate Management Board on 25 June 2014.

The Audit Committee is asked to approve the draft Internal Audit Charter which can be found at Appendix A.
Financial Implications for London Councils
The cost of the internal audit work provided by the City of London is included within the annual cost of the service level agreement between London Councils and the City for financial and payroll services, which for 2014/15, is estimated at £92,000.
Legal Implications for London Councils
None
Equalities Implications for London Councils
None
Appendices

Appendix A – London Councils Draft Internal 
Background Papers

Internal audit work file
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